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City of Los Angeles is reguired to maintain benefits that in many cases are not provided
to its own employees. As a resulf, if the City chooses {0 employ some of the CRA/LA
staff, it is free to do so consistent with the confines of the City's existing rules and
regulations.

DISCUSSION

As discussed in the joint CAO/CLA report dated January 24, 2012,
assuming the housing-related work of the CRA/LA will require LAHD to add some staff
temporarily and some staff permanently to meet the new projected workload. The
CRA/LA has indicated that 17 employees work directly on housing related projects with
an additional 10 employees that provide housing program support. While there is
potential value in employee continuity on these projects, the LAHD is in the best
position to determine the composition of staff that it believes will be necessary 1o
adequately address the new workload.

Consistent with advice from the City Attorney, it is clear that the language
in the Retention of Existing Benefits Aricle in the CRA/LA MOU's does not require that
any employees be included when a function is transferred from the CRA/LA. The City is
free to employ or not employ CRA/LA employees, but that freedom is constrained by the
City's Charter, Aaministrative Code and labor contracts. There are no provisions that
simply allow the City to pick up a CRA/LA employee with histher existing benefit
structure and place that individual in the City workiorce. Further, the Housing
Department will be reporting with an implementation plan in the near future. Any
recommendations o potentially hire CRA/LA staff should be considered in the overall
context of the implementation plan and associated necessary resources.

In conjuncition with the Personnel Department, we have reviewed the
ciassifications of the 27 CRA/LA employees identified as working on housing programs,
and compared them to existing City classifications. Where there are comparable jobs,
the CRA/LA salary structure exceeds the City structure by 33%. For those CRA/LA
positions where there is no comparable City classification, Civil Service Commission
action would be required {o create new classifications and the Council would have tc
establish new salaries.

CONCLUSION

The City Council action not to become the Successor Agency o the
CRA/LA effectively ended the necessity for the City to continue any of the provisions of
the CRA/LA labor contracts consistent with AB1x26. The existing CRA/LA labor
contracts do not compel the City to take any of the CRA/LA employees engaged in the
housing function, and the City is not required {0 maintain the existing benefits in the
CRAJLA labor contracts. Given the disparity between City and CRA/LA comparable
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classifications, it would be disruptive o LAHD fo bring the CRA/LA employees to the
LAHD while maintaining their current salary and benefit structure. If the LAHD must
employ any CRA/LA employees, it is recommended that only job offers consistent with
the City’s hiring protocols, salary structure, benefits and pension be extended.
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